

BERLIN WATER WORKS

OFFICE OF THE WATER COMMISSION 55 Willow Street, Berlin, NH

PLEASE ADDRESS REPLY TO: 55 Willow Street Berlin, NH 03570-1883 Tel: 603-752-1677

March 25, 2024

Honorable Mayor and City Council,

During the Board of Water Commissioners meeting on March 20, 2024, the Board voted unanimously to approve Roland "Lefty" Theberge to fill the vacant Water Commissioner seat currently held by Paul Poulin, whose term is about to expire and he does not wish to be reappointed. We thank Paul for serving as Commissioner for 25 years; originally appointed in November 1999.

As such, the Board of Water Commissioners respectfully requests City Council approval of Roland's nomination to serve on the Commission, with a term of office expiring May 01, 2028. Paul Poulin's term expires on May 01, 2024 so we would greatly appreciate a vote of approval by the Mayor and Council no later than that date.

We thank you for your time and consideration of this matter. Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Sean Brungot

Chairman of the Board